## Waller, Nicola

**From:** Gribben, Anna

**Sent:** 07 February 2022 12:12

To: PSC Land

**Subject:** We need more information about your application EPR/JB3703CK/A001

**Categories:** Tchale

**Dear Claire** 

We need more information about your application

Application reference: EPR/JB3703CK/A001

**Operator: Blackburn Waterside Regeneration Limited** 

Facility: Former Sappi Paper Mill

Thank you for your application received on 06<sup>th</sup> August 2021. The following is to confirm our conversation of 02<sup>nd</sup> February 2022.

I need to ask you for some missing information before I can do any more work on your application. Please provide us with more information to the following questions.

- 1. Please confirm whether or not you are proposing to use an attenuation layer, and if so, please update the Hydrogeological Risk Assessment and resubmit.
- 2. Update your risk assessment to remove references to standard rules set, and include all the Nature and Heritage Conservation sites, Protected Species (including coded species) and Protected Habitats by name, as listed on the EA conservation screening report, received at the pre-application stage (attached)
- 3. Update the site boundary plan to include a scale and resubmit.
- 4. Noise Impact Assessment

In support of the Noise Impact Assessment you have submitted, please provide the following;

- submit all noise modelling files or spreadsheet calculations
- submit noise model input data in QSI data exchange format files where you have used noise modelling
- submit the <u>numerical noise data</u> (except the terrain data this is not required) in a clearly labelled and concise spreadsheet.
- 5. Provide evidence that the people named as directors are indeed directors of the company. We normally verify this by search on Companies House, but as the same information is not available on the IoM equivalent we will need supporting evidence.

Please send the information, quoting the above application reference, to:

Email address: psc@environment-agency.gov.uk

Postal address:

Regulated Industry Team, Permitting Support, NPS Sheffield

Quadrant 2 99 Parkway Avenue Parkway Business Park Sheffield S9 4WF

Please send the information within 10 working days of this letter.

If we do not receive the information within 10 working days we will return your application.

If we do receive the requested information within 10 working days, we'll continue to check your application. We'll check to see if there's enough information for the application to be 'duly made'. Duly made means that we have all the information we need to begin determination. Determination is where we assess your application and decide if we can allow what you've asked for.

We'll let you know by letter whether your application can be duly made. If it can't be duly made, we'll return your application to you.

If we do have to return your application we'll send you a partial refund of your application payment. We'll retain 20% of the application charge to cover our costs in reviewing your application and requesting information. This maximum amount we'll retain is capped at £1,500. Further information on charging can be found at: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/environmental-permitting-ep-charges-scheme">https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/environmental-permitting-ep-charges-scheme</a>

If you have any questions please phone Anna Gribben on 07880 243256 or email anna.gribben@environment-agency.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely